

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

September 2018

# EXEGUTIVE

# President

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

# I.P.P.

Eric MUELLER (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

## 1st Vice

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

#### 2nd Vice

Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

# Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

#### Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

## Chaplain

Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

#### **Directors**

Sean COOK Barry CROSS Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

## **Auditors**

Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

### **Ambassador**

Barry ROBB (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

# **Executive Meeting**

Sept. 12, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

# General Meeting

Sept. 18, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

# FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

I hope everyone had a good summer.

I would like to thank everyone for the good attendance at Orillia. Hope all had a good time.

A special thank you to Noble Barry Martin for supplying the necessary finances to acquire our float repairs, also thanks to Noble Hald Robinson and his helpers for getting it ready for our parades.

A big thank you to Noble Dave Reeves and his group for an excellent golf tournament and a fabulous meal by Bruce Kellar.

Our 50/50 draw was won by Noble Kevin Fudge who donated is winnings back to the Club. It sure was appreciated.

We have had exceptional attendance at our parades, hot weather and all

We won second prize at the Kinmount Fair. Well done Everyone!! We have had a lot of feed back from the parades we attend. Everyone loves a Shriner and it's Units.

On August 23, 2018 Noble Dean Linton and myself had the pleasure on behalf of Algonquin Shrine giving a donation to Kristen Sutherland to assist in buying a new Prosthesis. It sure makes you happy to be a Shriner when you see such a happy face of a young girl who will now be able to live a more normal life. Kristen thanked Algonquin Shriners for their assistance.

At this time I wold like to send our condolences to Noble Shawn and Lady Liz in the loss of Shawn's mother and condolences to the Donaldson family in the loss of Noble Boyd.

Our thoughts and Prayers are with you all.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting.

Please stay safe and Healthy!

Fraternally Jim Burke

# UPCOMING EVENTS

T.B.A.

# **PARADES**

September 29th Bobcaygeon, ON 11:00 AM (10:00 AM form up) Knox Presbyterian Church, Joseph St. (start)

November 23rd Haliburton, ON 6:30 PM

November 24th Minden, ON 11:30 AM

December 1st Bancroft, ON 2:00 PM

December 8th Maynooth, ON 5:00 PM

December 9th Wilberforce, ON 12:00 noon

December 16th Coe Hill, ON 1:00 PM

-"Fun Fellowship Working For Our Kids" -

# COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Charles MULLETT

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting All Club Members

Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital Sean COOK Ron MARK Eric MUELLER

Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review
Hald ROBINSON
R. Paul JOHNSON
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Club Members

#### **UNITS**

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dave BURTON
2nd Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON ( String-Bean)
Treasurer

#### **"FROM THE DESK**

#### OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Greetings from III, Sir Thomas Woodrow and Lady Linda:

In his recent message in the Papyrus III. Sir Thomas Woodrow references the dramatic decline in Shrine membership over a number of years. Although this is quite alarming, we are not the only organization experiencing this phenomenon. Our Masonic fraternity, our churches and many service clubs are also experiencing this decline.

That being said, I am encouraged by the success of our Golf Tournament this year and congratulate Noble Dave Reeves and his team on a very successful undertaking. Also, I was pleased to see such a fine turnout at our parades this summer. It is important to show the flag, so to speak, to demonstrate the good work we do in our communities for our Children and I am pleased that in some small way we have taken up the mantle and are doing our part.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

# The Chaplain's Corner

I trust the Great Architect of the Universe has looked favourably upon you and your loved ones over this exceptionally hot summer. It will be pleasant to return to our regular meetings and map out ways to help our 'kids'. We also ask the Most High to bless those Nobles and families who are in distress, and or, as mentioned by our Noble President, have lost loved ones over the summer.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd Chaplain



### **BLACK CAMEL**

Noble Boyd DONALDSON Charter Member Passed to G.L. Above August 4, 2018



We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss

#### **BLACK CAMEL**

Noble John "Jack" BEETON
Passed to G.L. Above September 2, 2018



We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss

# SICK AND VISITING

Noble Shawn STAUGHTON hit a moose while riding his motorcycle. Currently in Sunny brook Hospital with undisclosed injuries.



# **DIRECTORY UPDATE**

Noble Jim BURKE – new address – Box 83, Bancroft, ON. K0L 1C0 (phone same)

Noble Dean LINTON – new address – 28 Johnston Cres., Box 965, Bancroft, ON. K0L 1C0

Phone: (613)332-4491

Noble Kevin FUDGE – new address – 603 Bay Lk. Rd., Bancroft, ON. K0L 1C0

Phone: (613)332-5403

Noble Sean COOK – phone update – (613)334-0744

Noble Steve BERRY – address correction – 12901 HWY 35, Minden, ON. K0M2K0